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BARGAINING UNIT CERTIFICATION 
AFSCME Local 3919 

 
Rep. Pet. No. 17-07-1110 

 
Employer:   City of Newark, Delaware 
 
Union Representative:  AFSCME Local 3919 
 
Bargaining Unit Definition: ALL HOURLY, NON-SUPERVISORY EMPLOYEES OF 

THE CITY OF NEWARK IN SKILLED TRADES 
POSITIONS. 

 
 Upon petition by AFSCME Council 81, and without objection from the public employer, 
the City of Newark, the bargaining unit of City employees currently represented by AFSCME 
Local 1670 is amended by severing a new bargaining unit constituted of:  All hourly, non-
supervisory employees of the City of Newark in skilled trades positions.  This bargaining unit 
shall be represented by AFSCME Local 3919. 
 
 By agreement of the City and AFSCME, this bargaining unit currently includes the 
following positions, all of which were previously included in the Local 1670 bargaining unit: 
 

Automotive Service Technician Lineman 1st Class 
Electric Maintenance Worker Lineman 2nd Class 
Electric Groundhand Mechanic 
Electricians Helper II Mechanic II 
Electrician 1st Class Senior Mechanic I 
Electrician 2nd Class Senior Mechanic II 
Electric Meter Technician Storekeeper 
Junior Lineman Water Plant Operator 
Senior Lineman Senior Water Plant Operator 

 
 AFSCME Local 1670 voted to bifurcate the bargaining unit on or about February 24, 2017, 
in order to create units with more closely shared communities of interest.  This petition does not 
involve a question of representation because all of the positions in the new bargaining unit will 
continue to be represented for purposes of collective bargaining by AFSCME.  
 
 Any questions regarding this matter should be addressed to the Public Employment 
Relations Board, at the contact information in the header of this notice. 
 
 IT IS SO ORDERED. 

DATED:  August 16, 2017  
 DEBORAH L. MURRAY-SHEPPARD  
 Executive Director 
 Public Employment Relations Board  


